PORT OF LOPEZ

BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS

MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING
January 10, 2019
CALL TO ORDER

The Board of Commissioners for the Port of Lopez met in regular session on January 10 at the airport building.  Chairman Steve Adams called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m.  Present were Commissioners Kenn Aufderhar and Paul Henriksen, Secretary Helen Cosgrove and guests.  
ELECTION OF CHAIR

Adams asked for nominations. Henriksen nominated Adams.  Adams declined.  Aufderhar moved to nominate Henriksen provided he would serve.  Henriksen said he would but with support from the other commissioners.  By unanimous consent, Henriksen will serve as chair of the commission for the next year.  
REGULAR BUSINESS
A. 
Approval of Minutes for December 13
Aufderhar moved, seconded by Adams to approve the minutes for the December 13 meeting as presented.  The motion passed unanimously.
B. 
Approval of Vouchers and Payroll

Cosgrove said additional expenses included engineering fees, leasehold tax, website/e-mail fees and extinguishers were inspected. Adams moved, seconded by Aufderhar to approve payment of vouchers from the airport fund in the amount of $12,332.28 for 2018 and $675.00 for 2019; $512.05 from the port fund and payroll in the amount of $1,119.50. The motion passed unanimously.  
C.
Review of Correspondence
Received notice from Chmelik, Sitken & Davis re: their donation to our local food bank.
Henriksen said he received a number of e-mails regarding the proposed marijuana project and saying that the Port has the authority to stop the project; contacted the attorney and the Port can only stop it if it is on Port property.  Adams asked if the information from the attorney should be made public.  Henriksen suggested putting in the portion that refers to what authority the Port has.  After discussion, it was decided to put an abbreviated version of the attorney’s response.
Henriksen said he was informed by a concerned citizen about boats dumping raw sewage into Fisherman Bay; contacted county; correspondence continues.  Will provide more information when available. 

D.
Financial Report

Cosgrove distributed the budgets for the funds; reported receipt of $13,000 from WSDOT of which $472.28 was for the close-out of the master plan update; received $7,000 in receivables; are over budget for 2018, $32,900 in revenue and $21,250 in expenses; airport fund has $18,500, port fund has $76,300 of which $60,000 is in the investment pool, $1,600 in the debt service fund, debt service balance won’t change until May when bond payments are due.  Received operation and maintenance manual for updated lighting system and the final master plan, will leave one at the airport and take one to the library.  
E.
Public Comment
It was asked what the total hours were and if the new LED lights were heaters or just bulbs.  Adams said they were bulbs and didn’t think they were heaters.  
Asked what the status was of the proposed restroom.  Adams replied that nothing more had happened.  Henriksen said more design work needed to be done.
Mentioned Cosgrove’s job’s duties said it sounds like an overwhelming amount of work.  Asked if the names of the commissioners could be put below their signatures because the signature was not always legible. Cosgrove said in the first section of the minutes the attendees are mentioned.  Suggested it might be helpful on other documents such as resolutions where the names are not mentioned. Cosgrove to make that change.  

A question was asked about having comments at the end of the meeting if questions come up on items covered during the meeting.  Henriksen replied that last year that had been done and is on the agenda.

F.
Commissioner Reports
Aufderhar reported that the airport camera has been fixed; have met with Dunlop and he agreed to run airport day; got boat moved out of storage shed and looks like removal of the building has begun.  Work needs to be done behind hangar C, drain system needs some repair, has individual interested in performing the work.  By consensus, it was agreed to have Aufderhar move forward with the project.  
Adams reported that the master plan is finally completed; FAA agreed to fund a narrative update of the plan to include the instrument approach and AWOS; have work day coming up, several projects need to be taken care of.  Year-end report came out in the paper and doesn’t know how affective it was, too small, need to keep public aware of what the Port is doing, wants to rerun it; agreed to.  Talked about getting a credit card and computers.  Cosgrove offered to get credit card application.  Need to find out control of use, state auditors standards.  Cosgrove to follow up on.  Came in under budget on commissioners’ compensation, pay attention to hours paid for and volunteer hours, keep under budget.
G.
Commissioners Additions to the Agenda
None
UNFINISHED BUSINESS
A.    District Clerk Position DESCRIPTION

Adams asked if it was determined exactly what exempt meant.  Henriksen said he thought it meant no benefits but wanted it clarified; had spoken to Ghiglione about who the employee works for – the district or county.  Ghiglione said it would be the district’s employee. Suggested some changes, additions and deletions to the job description such as the order of the tasks, language used, and clarification of some tasks. After discussion and agreement to changes, Aufderhar moved to accept the job description for the Port manager with clarification of exempt employee.  Adams seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.  The ad was discussed, agreed to and will be placed on Lopez Rocks and the Port’s website. 
B.    Private Hangar Development
Aufderhar said he has started his research to develop a process and procedures for hangar development; not quite ready to present anything yet.   Wants to develop a policy for approval at a later date.  
NEW BUSINESS
A.
 Request for Qualifications for Master Plan Narrative Update
Cosgrove reviewed what the FAA had suggested for an ad; it was discussed briefly. Adams will fill in the sections that specifically apply to the updated narrative for the master plan.  Adams said he didn’t understand why DOWL couldn’t do it.  Cosgrove said the FAA requires this to expand the number of firms to select from that can undertake the work.  
B.
 Letter from Fire Department re: AWOS and Instrument Approach
Aufderhar said Chief J Havner prepared a letter at Aufderhar’s request for the specific needs the EMS has for the AWOS and IA.  The letter was briefly discussed; all agreed that it was well written and will have Havner prepare a final one; send to the airport and to the FAA.  
PUBLIC COMMENT
It was asked about the camera repair; thinks there still might be an issue with it not pointing in the correct direction.  
It was asked if the shed and boat were going away.  The shed will be gone but the boat will be there until spring; thought the boat covered under tarps was unsightly.  Adams and Henriksen both concurred; lease doesn’t allow that, to be used as an orchard.  

It was asked what happened with the road changes in the master plan.  Adams replied that it was not in the master plan and the roads will not be moved.  

It was asked hypothetically what the Port would do, once the park opens at the south end of the airport, with the increase in the number of vehicles/people that will go through the RPZ.  Adams said that could be an issue the Port may have to get involved with but hoped the Port wouldn’t have to but the FAA may be concerned.  

ADJOURNMENT
There being no further business, Adams moved, seconded by Aufderhar to adjourn the meeting at 6:11 p.m.  The motion passed unanimously.  
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